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GETTING THE BEST FROM YOUR PLOT

Notes of the 15th committee meeting of AAG

30th November 2011 

at 8pm at Keystones, Downs Avenue, Epsom

Present:  Maria Bates, Sarah Clayton, Chris Donohue, Carolyn Page, Medea Misch, Clive Darby,
1.  Apologies:  David Thacker, Peter Tomlyn, Iris Rooney, Sue Hooke
2.  Minutes of the meeting on 14th July, corrections and matters arising
Carolyn asked that the item on social activities should be amended to include three dates of three social events planned. There were a family day on 24th August, a painting and sketching session on 12th August, and a produce swap.  Otherwise the notes were an accurate record of the meeting.

The path behind Diggers Den, at the centre of the site is still overgrown.

The issue of the hedge down the centre of the site continues, with some plot holders downwind keen it should be retained, to act as a wind break.  However, the land on which the hedge grows is now part of new plots, taking up valuable space, so some new plot holders have cut down the vegetation.

The stones piled up by the quince tree do not appear to be damaging it, and no action has been taken to remove them.  Ideally, once the waste system has been sorted out, a new bay can be created where plot holders would be encouraged to put stones, rather than adding them to the existing pile.

3.  Financial matters
No money had been received, or spent, since the last meeting.
4.  Forum feedback
Maria, Clive, John Pearce and Sarah had attended the last Forum meeting on 25th October. The minutes of the meeting can be seen at Forum Meeting Minutes 25.10.2011
5.  Discount seeds scheme
Iris is currently running a discount seed scheme for any plotholder who would like to obtain seeds and other items at a reduced cost.   Details of the Marshalls scheme.
Clive, Maria and Chris had been considering another scheme, through Kings.  However, this needs a total of £150 of orders, and more administrative work - though it might be cheaper than Marshalls.  It was agreed this would not be offered this year, but might be for next year.  http://www.kingsseeds.com/ 

6.  Social activities
There was a long discussion on whether the AAG should, or could, arrange social activities at the allotment site.  There had been concerns about public liability of AAG committee members, and the need for insurance.  Carolyn is very keen to run a range of social activities, stressing that social activities are part of the AAG constitution.  It was agreed that there is benefit in plot holders meeting other plot holders and forming a sense of community at the allotment site, and this would improve the ethos and even the efficient running of the site. However, no other committee member present was eager to run social activities.  There was agreement that social activities or informal gatherings of plot holders were desirable, but that they could be arranged by groups of plot holders themselves, and need not be arranged through the AAG committee. When the new notice boards are put up, these will be a means of advertising any event or gathering anyone wishes to organise.  There has been little evidence of a desire by many plot holders to participate in social events at the allotment site, though this may indeed exist.

7.  New notice boards
The Rangers had notified AAG that 4 new wooden boards would soon be arriving. These have been made in workshops locally, and will be decorated with carving, and have a perspex front.  They will be community boards, for the use of anyone, and not for the use only of AAG.
It was agreed that one should go at each of the three gates, and the other at Diggers Den.

8.  Waste management
It appears that, after months of being told by the Council that they would like us to help save them money by keeping waste on site, and avoiding the costs of its removal, this is no longer the case. The council now have a Mulcher, which can chew up green waste, including branches of several inches diameter, and turn it into small pieces, suitable for rapid composting.  While on the Epsom Common allotment site, the compost was kept on the site for use by plot holders, the waste (including a lot of good soil) would be removed and taken to the council's process area on Horton Country Park.

We were told, only at the last minute, that the Mulcher would be arriving on site on Monday 5th December.  [Later news:  the Mulcher did arrive on 5th, but could not actually enter the gates as it was too large.  Waste was mulched and all the resultant matter was removed.  The reason for its removal, rather than leaving it on site, as happened at Epsom Common Allotments, might have been fears of mares' tail in the waste, making the resultant compost unattractive to many plot holders].

It appears that the council is now happy to mulch any green waste, and they just require any other items (plastic, metal, etc) to be removed.  We are not aware of how often the Mulcher will be brought to the site.
9.  Incinerator

Now that waste will be dealt with by the Mulcher, by the council, there is no need of an incinerator. It was agreed that plans for this would be dropped.  Plot holders are allowed to have small fires, in the terms of their tenancy agreements.  However, as a consideration to others, it would be helpful if only dry waste was burnt, if fires were kept small and of short duration, and timed to avoid smoke blowing either at homes or at others working on the site.
10.  Fence
There have been some small thefts reported, with only small and easily portable items removed.   It is thought possible that people can enter the site from the Wyeths Road end, where the fence is in a very poor state where the path goes behind the allotments.  This is in need of repair, and this task is the responsibility of the council.  The fence along the side of the allotment site, backing onto Albert Road, is also in a very poor state in places, and needs to be replaced.  The fence erected needs to be of good quality, comparable to that at the Bridle Road end of the site, and not merely a bit of chain link fence.  Sarah would check with Julie about getting this done, and before too long.

11. New plot holder allocations and the waiting list
It appears there is still a waiting list for the Alexandra site, but it is now much reduced. Some sites now have either no waiting list, or only a very small list. There was another round of allocations recently.
12.  Communications, Community payback scheme, Risk assessment and Public liability and insurance    These issues would be discussed at the next meeting.
13.   Date of next meeting.   To be arranged.  Probably in February. 
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